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Newsletter of Lions District 44-H New Hampshire 

March 2020 Volume 45 Issue 9 

Send all articles, pictures and information to PCC Deedee LaTulippe at                                              

Newsletter 44h@outlook.com 

Please send as a Word Document or JPG Format.  

Deadline for submission is DECEMBER  15th  

Thoughts from  

DG Steve Middlemiss 

As we continue to move forward through the second half of our Lionistic year we find ourselves at a crucial time. It 

is already March and we are currently in the red for membership. Your District Leadership has been working hard 

to overcome this deficit, but we need your help. We still have time, but we need to double our efforts. As I have 

been mentioning at my visitations, membership should not be looked at as a challenge but as an opportunity. An 

opportunity to grow and more importantly an opportunity to serve!  

We have switched gears and are now working to develop a new club in the City of Rochester. We had a very suc-
cessful canvassing event on February 1st with some great leads. I would like to thank those who joined in on this 
day (PCC Mike Baillargeon, Lion Karen Baillargeon, IPDG Jerry Vacarro, ZC Randy Tompkins, FVDG Marie 
Hall, SVDG Bob Gustafson, GMT PDG Al Goldstein, PCC CST Scott Wilson, myself, and PDG Bill Brown). Our 
Leadership at work!! If you know of anyone who is community minded from the Rochester area please reach out to 
them and have them contact PCC Mike email: mdbail@comcast.net or GMT Al at a1goldstein@comcast.net about 
info on the next organizational meeting. 
 We have also begun our Just Ask One challenge. There will be a $50 (thanks to SVDG Bob’s donating $25 toward 

this prize) gift card given out at the March cabinet meeting as well as a $50 gift card given out at Spring Convention 

in May. Beginning January 20th for each new member you sponsor your name will go into a hat to be drawn at these 

events. Remember how you felt when you were asked to join this amazing organization. Wouldn’t you like to 

spread that feeling? Reach out to family, friends and co-workers.  If every member did so and 10% agreed to join, 

we would increase membership 177 members. Reach out and JUST ASK ONE! 

I hope that clubs have begun reviewing their membership for potential officers to lead them into the next year. Look 

at those who have been important in helping with your fundraising and service projects. These are two areas where 

great leaders can come from. They have already proven themselves with their efforts. Time is growing short as we 

need to send this list to International soon so please begin this effort.  

Thank you Clubs for all your efforts to help those in your communities. You are what makes it Great to be a Lion!! 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you might have. To get in touch with me my cell phone 
is 603-566-7616 and email is cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com. JUST ASK ONE!  DG Steve & Lion LeeAnn 

mailto:mdbail@comcast.net
mailto:a1goldstein@comcast.net
mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,183 1,226 

Added members  9 57 

Dropped members  9 100 

Closing Balance 1,183 1,183 

Net Gain/Loss  0 -43 

Worldwide  1,418,268  

Club  New Member Sponsor 

Danville 
Kaitlin M Drislane                                                           

Joseph Witty 

                                                                           

Deborah Witty 

Hudson John L Leone Rachel Guill 

Kingston 
Leanne Casaletto                                                       

Robert Pagliarulo 

Karen Lumnah                                         

Gail Ramsey 

Nashua Everest 
Abhishek Karki                                                                                      

Radhe Shyam 

Ajay Rana Baht                                        

Ajay Rana Baht 

Windham Tom Winter William Brown 

Find the PDG 

Pin Contest 

Info on Page 3 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  
3/1 44-H  Cabinet Meeting                                               

Holiday Inn, Manchester             

3/7 Stride Walk for Diabetes                                                  

3/7 44-N Cabinet Meeting      

McAuliffe Shepard Disc Ctr       

3/22-23 NH Leadership Institute                

3/26 NHAPPDG Airport Diner                    

4/2 501 ( C) (3) Meeting  6:00pm 

Blakes, 353 Main St. Manchester 

4/4 Guiding Lion Training, Delta 

Dental, Concord 9:30AM                    

4/22 Earth Day, Climate Change 

4/24-4/25 Vision Weekend 

Nashua Courtyard by Marriott         

5/1-3 44H Spring Convention,          

N Conway Grand Hotel                            

5/8-10 44N District Convention 

Loon Mt. Resort                          

5/16 DG Steve Homecoming at 

Camp Pride—Pig Roast                                             

6/20 MD Leadership Training-

Health Services of NH Meeting             

Monthly 4th Tues 6:30PM             

Hannaford's Com. RM                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford                  

Sight & Hearing of NH Meeting            

Monthly 3rd Thurs  6:30PM                     

Airport Diner, Brown Ave        

Manchester                                           

Youth Development Meeting           

Monthly 2nd Thurs                     

Hannaford's Com. Rm                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford 

NEED HELP? 

Club President Assistance         
Here to help                                     

SVDG Robert Gustafson                                                                           
603-553-0531                                           
email robert-

gustafson11@gmail.com 

Club Secretary Assistance                 
Here to help                                      

CS Val Wilson                                                          
603-906-2353                                             

email valenciawil@comcast.net    

Club Treasurer Assistance              

Daniel Guimond                                           

603-458-7744                                                

email 

LionDanielGuimond@comcast.net 

 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy O’Dowd                                    P.O. 
Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894     C: 603
-387-6808                                  Lu-
pesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

CHILDHOOD CANCER                         
Mary Tremblay                                                   
E: mntremblay@earthlink.com 

 

DIABETES                                                           
PCC Celeste Ricupero                                    
E: ricupero7@comcast.net   

 

ENVIROMENT:  

Jeri Maynard                                                      
E: lionjeri@comcast.net  

 

HUNGER                                                              
Gail Dacey                                                    
E: grd514@aol.com 

 

VISION                                                        
Melanie Saunders                                                
E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

 

 

NEWSLETTER CONTEST 

Congratulations Winners 2020                            

Jan: Nancy Poulin, Hudson                     

PDG Celeste Ricupero pin Pg 13                                   

Feb: PID Ed Lecius Nashua PDG Al 

Goldstein’s pin Pg 10  

  Monthly there will be a  photo of a 

PAST DISTRICT Governor’s pin in the 

Pride.                                                    

Find the pin and  email me the page 

you found it on within 48 hours of 

receiving this newsletter.                                                                      

A drawing will take place.                                                                

The winner will be announced in the 

Newsletter and will  receive a 

$10.00  Dunkin Donuts gift card at 

the May 2nd Cabinet Meeting 

March 10 Wolfeboro, March 16  Newmarket Area, 

March 17 Loudon, April 2 Atkinson 
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mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
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International Guest  

International Director Mark Lyon and  Lion Carolyn Lyon 
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Thank you                          

Hampton Area Lions 

for your outstanding 

efforts and service. 

Clubs may assist in 

the shipping of  

eye glasses by 

making a monetary 

donation to the                                   

Hampton Area                   

Lions Club. 
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HINTS TO RECRUIT NEW MEMBERS 

 Print business cards for your club members with the location and time of meetings.                                                  

Leave a space for a name and number to contact. 

 If you meet someone who is interested, follow up with an invitation to your meeting, this is crucial. 

Make sure you get contact info from prospective members including their phone number and email. 

 Utilize Social Media 

 Most importantly, set a goal for the number of new members your club can handle. 

I look forward to seeing you at the Cabinet Meeting, Invite a new club member to attend with you. 

The reward is more members more service! 
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We had our last council meeting of the year on February 19th, which was my last official duty as your Council Chair,            

other than to show up at District meetings and NELC and look important.    

At the Council meeting, the District Governors voted to raid the Multiple Council budget for $600 to support RLLI.                      

We had $600 set aside to file a 501(C)(3) with the IRS, but that will not happen this year after the formation of that organ-

ization was tabled at the Midwinter Convention until next year, so we have the money, but it will be reallocated. 

We discussed purchasing GoToMeeting / GoToWebinar, $32 per month, which is $384 a year.  I am to come up with a  

formula how to split the cost between the Multiple Council, Districts 44N and 44H, and the Multiple District Committees 

(LTSSA, LYSNH, HSNH, LSHF), the Committee contributions not to exceed $50, with a possible contribution from the 

New Hampshire Association of Past and Present District Governors.  Of course, each organization will have to buy in.   

The District Governors can decide for the Districts, and the sitting Multiple Council Chair can for the Multiple District, 

because it is a small amount of money, but each MD Organization will need to have votes.  However, for 2019-2020,       

our current fiscal year, the Multiple Council will foot the entire bill, so any allocation will be going forward after this year.  

This new tool will allow calling in to meetings, cutting the need to drive to meetings significantly. 

PID Ed Lecius informed us by E-Mail that there will be a contest in Singapore for Third Vice President, and there are                    

rumors but no evidence yet that there will be a contest for International President.                                                                       

There are endorsed candidates for both positions. 

I have formed a 501(C)(3) Committee to take up discussion as to whether we should plow ahead with some variant of 

what was proposed at Midwinter convention, or to look at other alternatives.  There are other alternatives.  I set the first 

meeting for April 2, 2020 at 6 PM at Blake’s Restaurant, 353 Main Street,  in Manchester.  All are welcome. 
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Congratulations to Kim Taylor for winning the lottery ticket raffle 
prize sponsored by the Meredith Lions Club. Recently the club had 
their annual "Day at the Mug" and that was one of the raffle prizes. 
The second was a "MUG" mug. The mug hangs above the bar and 
the owner gets the honor of using it every time they visit. There are 
only a limited number of mugs and it is rare that there is availability. 
The winner was Don Ewing. A percentage of the proceeds for the 
day were set aside to the club to aid in their local mission "To 
Serve". The funds aid in eyeglasses and hearing aids plus scholar-
ships to students at Inter-Lakes. 

Pictured: Kim Taylor and Lion Marie Valliere 

Conway Area Lions getting a demo of Retinal 
Scanner used for diabetic eye screenings. Some 
of the fundraisers helped purchase the piece of 
equipment. 
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You too can create your own magic by visiting Lions Camp Pride !! 

2020 Spring projects are in the planning stages,  this spring we will complete the Archery Range 

roof and landscaping, trim work around new windows, addition of a low impact Horizontal 

Climbing Wall, improvements in the dining hall,  completion of the Adirondack Shelter repairs, 

miscellaneous painting projects etc.  none of  this is achievable without the help of volunteers,  

please make a effort to plan a day to help out.  

Thank you for caring about our camp!      Peter   
Peter LaPointe, President Lions Camp Pride lionscamppride44h@gmail.com  Cell: 978-479-0454  

Camp Pride Board of Directors meets the 2nd Wednesday of each month, 

Social 6pm meeting @7:00pm, at the AirPort Dinner Manchester. 

Photos by                           

Pat Rossiter                                          

LCP Camp                                             

Administrator 

Lions Camp Pride of New Hampshire ….. 
Lions District 44-H Service to Mankind, Inc. Established 1989 
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Feb 22, DG Steve, PID Ed Lecius and Cabinet 
Treasurer PCC Scott Wilson attended the         
Everest Centennial Lions Club meeting. 

DG Steve inducted 3 new members and PID Ed 
conducted an Officer Installation.  

The Everest Club presented a gift to DG Steve. 
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This part is pretty easy. Food banks accept dry and canned food donations. What does that mean? Basi-
cally, any food that is “shelf-stable” or nonperishable – you can keep it in your pantry and it won’t go 
bad. And remember, only donate food that hasn’t reached its “sell-by” date yet. Specifically, food banks 
often need items like: 

Peanut butter, Canned soup, Canned fruit, Canned vegetables,  Canned stew,  Canned fish  Canned 
beans,  Pasta (most prefer whole grain), Rice (most prefer brown rice). That’s definitely not an exhaustive 
list but it covers a lot of what food banks and clients regularly need. Additionally, some food banks accept 
personal care and household items, since many families struggle to afford these items and they aren’t 
covered by other food assistance programs like SNAP. If you’re still stumped about what to donate, just 
look in your own pantry. Families struggling with hunger often can’t afford the staples that we normally 
have stocked at home. Check your pantry and go from there. Even specialty foods like olive oil, dressings 
or marinades can be helpful if they don’t need to be refrigerated.                                                                 
What not to donate to a food bank: The number one rule to remember is this: if your donation is per-
ishable, i.e. it’s something that has a limited shelf life if not refrigerated, food banks won’t accept it. But 
there are other categories of food that you can’t donate. We've broken it all down into this handy list: 
Expired food: When considering what to donate, think about what you’d be comfortable serving your 
family. Chances are, you don’t eat food that’s past its “use-by” or “sell-by” date, so avoid donating any-
thing past those dates to food banks as it could be unsafe to eat. Food with packaging concerns: This in-
cludes food with damaged packaging such as dented or bloated cans, packaging that is already open, or 
even items in glass containers, which can shatter and cause food safety concerns for any other food 
they’re stored near. A good rule of thumb is if you wouldn't consider buying it new, don't donate it. 

FOODS YOU CAN DONATE TO YOUR LOCAL FOOD BANK 

https://www.feedingamerica.org/hunger-blog/three-items-hungry-families-need
https://www.feedingamerica.org/hunger-blog/three-non-food-items-food
https://www.feedingamerica.org/hunger-blog/three-non-food-items-food
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On February 1, the Alvirne Leo's Club of Hudson, NH took to the waters at 
Hampton Beach for the annual Penguin Plunge for the NH Special Olympics 
and Alvirne Unified. Thanks to their advisers Lynn Morin and Lion Leslie 
Reven, the Leos raised $4295 this year which also was 26% of the money 
raised by the Alvirne team! 

This was the third year for the Leo’s to participate.  They have plunged every 
year since the Leo Club was formed. In the three years that the Leo’s have 
plunged, they have raised $17,388!  

Alvirne Leo’s Club Take the Penguin Plunge 
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Lions in MD44 --  

You may have received an Email from Daniel@r-binstruments.com 
offering assistance in applying for a grant related to the KIDSIGHT 
program.  

This is a FRAUD and SCAM!   

Daniel has been told to cease and desist suggesting that he is part 
of KIDSIGHT or authorized to make this representation! 

He has been told by PID Dr. Ed Cordes -- head of the Lions Kidsight 
USA as well as LCI Legal. 

Do NOT respond to him and please share this with your Lions!  

PID Ed Lecius 

FRAUD AND SCAM 

Saturday June 20th Multiple District Lions Leadership Training 

More information forthcoming 

mailto:Daniel@r-binstruments.com
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Our February meeting was an interesting and enjoyable one this month!   I thanked the board for presenting a 

Progressive Granite State Fellow to me at Mid-Winter Convention.  Next, introduction of PCC Roger LaTulippe as 

our guest and Granite State Fellow Consultant.  Minutes taken by Secretary SVDG Virginia Edwards were re-

viewed and approved. Treasurer MCC Fred Plett presented his usual detailed report.  He also reported on dona-

tions made since our January meeting totaling short of $10,000.00 from the Parade of Checks, Twin State Soccer, 

and other sources.   

Lion Alan Hoye, Project Coordinator presented six cases.  Following discussion all were approved.  Discussion re-

garding other sources to assist in these cases such as Vocational Rehabilitation and Senior Medicare  

Roger LaTulippe brought us up to date on the Granite State Fellow program and suggested it is a good time to 

recognize a lion or business/person in the community that has worked with your club.   Thanks to Roger for his 

time managing that program.   

President Langdon Plumer moved on to the boards plan to set up a committee for a Stand-Up Comedy Night in 

the early fall of 2020.  The plan is to initially identify of board members and keep it open to Lions with experi-

ence to join or assist with their expertise on specific items for the stand-up comedy night fund raiser.   PCC Jim 

Robinson and Lion Richard Lemieux stepped up to be co-chairpersons for this event. Please contact either of 

them or President Lang Plumer if you are interested to help as there is much to do to properly plan this event 

and make it successful.  

Thanks for being a Lion and your club for supporting your Sight and Hearing Foundation 
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CHILDHOOD CANCER 

SAVE A LIFE, BE THE MATCH! 

Ask friends and family members to be the match.                                   

The donation process is free for the donor.                                            

A bone marrow transplant is one of the treatments for a child 

who has leukemia.  Leukemia is the most prevalent cancer in 

children ages 2 – 8 years old, but has a 90 – 98% survival rate. To 

learn more about how you can donate: www.bethematch.org  

Melanie Saunders: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 

mailto:bethematch.org
mailto:melanieleesaunders@gmail.com
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GLT Pat Kimball 44-H  Pkimb56@gmail.com  or C: 603-819-9433  

   The Regional LIONS Leaders Institute (RLLI) committee is excited for the upcoming March 

20-22 training.  There may be still some open seats, so if your plans have changed, or you 

have reconsidered attending, please contact me as soon as possible.    

    Also, the Multi District Guiding LION training is confirmed for April 4 at Delta Dental in 

Concord.  Registration is at 8:30 am and will promptly start at 9:00 am.  There is no cost to 

attend.  We have clubs that need some extra attention, and we need to train some LIONS to 

assist.  If you want to make a difference, please consider this training opportunity.  We do 

need to get a count of attendees so we have sufficient training packets.  See flyer in this 

Pride newsletter.  

     Please do not hesitate to contact me by email at Pkimb56@gmail.com  or                                  

C: 603-819-8433.  Thank you for all you do for your clubs, and communities. 

mailto:Pkimb56@gmail.com
mailto:Pkimb56@gmail.com
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Environment Jeri Maynard: lionjeri@comcast.net 

Now that your New Year Resolutions are well established, I can only hope that a pledge to recycle household items is at 

the top of your list!  The most virtuous resolution would be to buy and use less while realizing that almost everything we 

have can be reused or recycled in some way. But face it, we will always have items that must go into the “trash” - so here 

are some tips and reminders to get some of it out the door and not into the landfill… 

Aluminum cans: leave the tabs on and don’t crush them- they are easier to sort when intact 

Plastic bottles and jugs: remove plastic caps, if plastic container has a #1 or #2 stamped on the bottom (inside a re-

cycling triangle), they can be recycled. If your community has you sort metals, plastic, and glass, keep the metal 

lids with the cans- don’t forget to clean all containers before you dispose of them 

Plastic bags and plastic wrap: grocery bags, plastic mailers and shrink wrap cannot go into the recycling bins (they 

will jam the facilities machinery) - take to a plastic collection bin found at most grocery stores. 

Newspapers, books, magazines, catalogs: If your library or local thrift store will take your books- great!  If not, re-

move covers and spines of hard covers before putting them out.  

Cardboard: boxes with food stains (pizza boxes) or water damage cannot be recycled; feel free to cut away the 

damaged area and recycle what is left over. 

Paper, envelopes: rather than shredding (shreds are difficult to recycle), use black marker to cover sensitive info. 

Try to remove all tape and staples 

Glass bottles: remove metal caps and corks and do not deposit broken glass 

Finally, become familiar with your community recycle program by visiting the town website-let’s have a great green year!! 

mailto:lionjeri@comcast.net
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR                                      
DG  Steve Middlemiss                                        
22 Abbott St.  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-883-5205  
C:  603-566-7616 
E:   cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com                

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR         
FVDG Marie Hall 
26 Moonlight Dr.  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:   mariehall326@gmail.com                  

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR                
SVDG Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Valencia Wilson, Secretary                   
PCC Scott Wilson, Treasurer                        
59 Georgetown Drive                            
Center Barnstead, NH 03225                                  
H: 603-906-2353                                           
C: 603-770-7705 Valencia                           
C: 603-770-3700, Scott                                         
Val email: valenciawil@comcast.net     
PCC Scott email: scottwils@comcast.net 

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR                             
MCC  Fred Plett                                                       
29 My Way, Goffstown, NH 03045                                              
C:  603-660-0732                                           
E:  MCCPlett@gmail.com  

2020 MARCH 
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Zone 1 Marilyn Richardson, Chair                       
P.O. Box 65  
Hudson, NH 03051 
H:  603-882-1997 
C:  603-204-7914 
E: marilyn@pcom.com 

Zone 2 Mike Dolan, Chair 
5 Zoe Lane  
Newton, NH 03858 
C:  603-303-7950 
E: mt4dolan@gmail.com 
 
Zone 3 Randy Tompkins, Chair 
1 Coombs Farm Rd. 
Greenland, NH 03840 
H:  603-431-7352                             
C: 603-765-4965 
E: rye642@comcast.net 
 
Zone 4  PDG Gary Rodgers           
16 Mountain View Dr               
Hudson, NH 03051                                               
C: 603-883-4351                                                                                  
E:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com 

Zone 5 Larry Williams, Chair                     
232 Loudon Rd                                         
Pittsfield, NH 03263                                    
C: 603-435-7861                                             
E: lwwildwilly@gmail.com 

Zone 6 Doug Griffin, Chair                         
74 Peaslee Crossing Rd                         
Newton, NH 03858                                      
H: 603-378-0693                                               
C: 603-944-1377                                                           
E: doug@seadec.com 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
24 Falcon Way                                        
Hales Location, NH 03860                                
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindaraffery55@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team                             
GLT Patricia Kimball                                                
30 Eastfield Loop 
Sandown, NH 03873 
C:  603-819-8433 
E: pkimb56@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team                       
GMT Al Goldstein 
35 Main St.  
Atkinson, NH 03811                             
H: 603-362-6529 
C:  603-913-1281                                   
E: ALgoldstein@comcast.net 
 
Global Service Team                                      
GST  Lenny Hall                                              
14 Winslow Dr. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
H:  603-362-5743                                                                  
C: 978-360-0958 
E: lah03811@gmail.com 
 
MEETING NEWS 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon  
(Powerhouse Mall) Subject to change          
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mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
mailto:mariehall326@gmail.com
mailto:robertgustafson11@gmail.com
mailto:valenciawil@comcast.net
mailto:scottwils@comcast.net
mailto:MCCPlett@gmail.com
mailto:marilyn@pcom.com
mailto:mt4dolan@gmail.com
mailto:rye642@comcast.net
mailto:deputy.g.rodgers@gmail.com
mailto:lwwildwilly@gmail.com
mailto:goug@seadec.com
mailto:lindarafferty55@gmail.com
mailto:pkimb55@gmail.com
mailto:ALgoldstein@comcast.net
mailto:lah03811@gmail.com

